


exited the car, and I am quite certain that I saw a sniper. Once again, I was placed in a 
holding cell, this time for several hours, and not given a reason why. Upon interrogation 
this time, I specifically asked the interrogating officer, who, unlike officer Ritchie, was a 
reasonable and professional individual, if he could inform me which questions I did or 
did not have to answer. I told him that during previous interrogations, I was asked 
questions that I did not feel comfortable answering. He informed me that the 
interrogating officers were not given standard questions, but rather guidelines, of what 
types of things they should ask, and that if he asked me anything unappealing that I 
would not be obliged to answer. This time, the interrogation was relatively quick and 
uneventful, as the officer did not ask me anything particularly strange. I was allowed to 
leave, and I met with my friend who had been asked to wait in the lobby. He was also 
subject to rudeness by the CBP; in order to pass the time while I was in holding, he had 
commenced to shift through his cell phone pictures, which was confiscated from him by 
one of the officers in the lobby. I noticed, after reconnecting with him, that everyone 



me if I were involved in organizing a Mosque-cleaning project several years ago. Each 
time the officers would ask me a new set of questions, they would return to their 
backroom for a long period of time before coming to ask me more questions. I remember 
counting five groups of flights after mine who had been through the Customs, all of 
whom passed through, and none of whom were held for further questioning. I had been 
deprived of sleep for several days before my flight, which was early itself and also about 
nine-hours long, so I had been very tired and fell asleep on the chair where I was seated. 
Seeing this, the officers finally allowed me to leave, some four to five hours after I began 
speaking with them. 

Sincerely, 
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